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Welcome to our first newsletter of 2023! 

I hope everyone had a relaxing Christmas break and spent some quality time with your families. 

Mr Grant is our new site manager and he has already started work at Bruche last week – I’m sure you 

will welcome him to our community. We also welcome (back) Miss Lewis from her maternity leave – 

Miss Lewis is now our year 2 teacher with Miss Gooch supporting as the teaching assistant.  

After school next Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, we are going to be opening up the new outdoor 

classroom for any parents who would like to have a look at it. Please just wait at the playground gate 

after all of the classes have been dismissed and a member of staff will walk you down to the classroom. 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

COYB! (please!) 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery - Eric Jones: Eric produced a fantastic painting of a penguin this week! Eric really 
took his time when painting his penguin picture. He thought about the colours he was using 
and took great care to ensure he kept his brush within the lines. A beautiful piece of artwork 
Eric. Well Done Eric. 
 
Reception – Millie Kindon: Millie has shown a great understanding of the world around her 
this week. She has been answering questions in our literacy lessons in depth and with a 
clear understanding. She has been able to articulate her understanding of how a lighthouse 
is responsible for helping the boats out at sea and how it works. Well done Millie for 
showing such great curiosity and a love for learning! 
 
Year 1 – Rory Walsh: For trying his best and having a positive attitude to learning. 
 
Year 2 - Harry Billington: for making a fantastic start to the new term. It has been a pleasure 
to observe you participate so confidently in lessons this week Harry! 
 
Year 3 - Idris Downing:  for his amazing writing this week!!  
 
Year 4 - Areen Sheli:  for her great confidence in her newspaper writing 
 
Year 5 – Mason Scholes:  for his excellent and broad knowledge of Norse Mythology! 
 
Year 6 - Emma Saldava: for great commitment and concentration in class. 
 
PE star - Daniel Jones: For his consistency and performance when batting. 
 

Early Years News 
 
This week we have been learning all about penguins after reading the story Lost and Found. 
We have learnt about where penguins live and what they eat. The children have enjoyed 
counting and feeding fish to the penguins to consolidate their knowledge of number 
recognition and correspondence for 1-5. They have been practising forming the letters in 
their name to label their penguin artwork as well as identifying the features of penguins in 
order to practise drawing their own. 
The children have enjoyed creating their own picture collage to help them to retell the story 
Lost and Found and we are looking forward to learning about other animals that live in the 
cold. 
Well Done Nursery. 
Have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Wallace 
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I hope everyone has had a wonderful Christmas and New Year! 
We have started the new term with a new text called ‘The Storm Whale in Winter’ by Benji 
Davies. The children have been learning how to write a list and have also used their phonics 
knowledge to write a speech bubble. We have also looked at the different features of the 
front cover and used these to make informed predictions about what the story is going to 
be about. 
The children have been using their creative skills this week to paint a winter scene. They 
have used a range of artistic resources to create different textures, their favourite has been 
using the pom poms to print snowballs.  
In Maths, the children have been using their counting skills to count backwards from 10. The 
children have used number tracks to count backwards, challenging their friends to count 
backwards from any given number.   
I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
We have been reading the story ‘Nibbles The Book Monster’ by Emma Yarlett. The children 
have been very excited as they discovered that Nibbles had nibbled out of our book and he 
has been nibbling paper and books in our classroom. The children have made wanted 
posters which can be found around our school and we have been exploring the emotions of 
some book characters as Nibbles Nibbled through their stories and changed their stories.  
In maths we have been learning about subtraction. We have been exploring take away 
nursery rhymes using objects and we have been using part-whole models, number tracks 
and number lines to use lots of different ways to sole subtraction problems.  
We have also had a very exciting visitor in our school this week. Story Stitchers have been 
working with our children to create a page for their book. The children had some very quirky 
ideas for the story and enjoyed the imaginative story making activities planned. We are so 
excited to see the final copy.   
Miss Emery 
 
I would like to start by saying a huge thank you to your wonderful children for welcoming 
me into Year 2! This has allowed me to transition them positively into having a new (but 
familiar) teacher. We have had a wonderful start to the term and spent lots of time getting 
to know school routines together again. I am very excited to be teaching your children again 
and I know we are going to have a wonderful time together for the rest of this academic 
year. Year 2 have thoroughly enjoyed impressing me with their knowledge across a range of 
subjects this week and it has been a pleasure to see how enthusiastic they are in lessons. 
We started the week revisiting place value and representing numbers in a range of ways. 
We have enjoyed partitioning numbers and revisited the column method to add numbers. 
We combined two subjects this week; Computing & Geography. We followed an algorithm 
to retrieve knowledge about the United Kingdom, Capital Cities and surrounded seas. We 
followed simple instructions using the 4 compass points to navigate our way around the 
United Kingdom and impressed Miss Lewis with labelling our map independently. We were 
very lucky on Thursday to have a workshop all day creating our own story! We worked so 
well as a class and we cannot wait to see the results when it is finished. In Literacy this week 
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we have revisited vowels and consonants and explored the different rules when adding the 
suffix 'ing'. We have also discussed adjectives, nouns and verbs and identified these in our 
sentences. Well done Year 2 for a fabulous week! Keep up the great work! 
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
In literacy this week, we have carried on investigating our new class text, 'The Stone Age 
Boy' in preparation for writing our own adventure story. We have been practicing adverbs 
and revising the different kinds of nouns ready for this.  
In maths, we have continued looking closely at addition and mental addition by focusing on 
number facts and partitioning. The children are all doing extremely well with this and are 
using their new skills in every lesson.  
In R.E. this week, the children looked at some well-known Prophets and were able to retell 
each story in their own words. The prophets we looked at were Moses, Abraham, Jonah and 
Noah.  
In History, we have looked at the difference in the housing settlements in the Stone Age and 
the children had to put into words how and why these settlements would have changed.  
In science we have investigated fossils and the fossilisation process. We looked at a very 
important lady called Mary Anning who is responsible for discovering the Ichthyosaur fossil.  
Miss Conway 
 
 This week in Year 4 has been a busy and action-packed week.  
 
In Music, we started our new topic of soundscapes with Mrs Skelton and we had a go of a 
wide range of different percussion instruments and tried creating patterns. We thought 
about how music can provoke different emotions and listened to a number of different 
pieces to see how they made us feel and what instruments were used and the tempo of the 
music. We finished the day with our recorder lessons and playing our new note we have 
been learning.  
 
On Tuesday, we were very lucky to have Steph O'Donnell visit us to spend the day learning 
about hydraulic systems for our Design and technology topic. We designed our own Greek 
monsters and beasts and then created them from cardboard with a hydraulic system inside 
to open and close our mouth. We then added features and decorated them. It is safe to say 
we had a brilliant time.  
 
In English, we have written our newspaper reports on the story of 'The Boy Who Cried Wolf'. 
We used a wide range of features and grammar such as fronted adverbials, direct speech 
with journalistic reporting clauses and thought about what we need in different paragraphs.  
 
In Maths, we have been looking at addition and subtraction. We have looked at known facts 
and how we can use them in different ways. We have then looked at adding multiples of 1, 
10, 100 and 1000 and how we can use facts to help us add numbers mentally rather than 
using a formal method and how we can partition numbers quickly to make it easier.  
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In History, we have been looking at different forms of government in ancient Greece. We 
have looked at monarchy, oligarchy, tyranny and the birth of democracy. We discussed how 
important democracy is today. 
Mrs Shone 
 
Well our first full week back is complete and what a busy week it has been! 
 
First, in Maths we pushed our understanding of place value by adding large numbers 
mentally. We are getting better at adding mentally now that we are in upper KS2 and this 
will help us when we get to our SATs! 
 
Within our Writing lessons, we began to write our newspaper article all about Annie Edson 
Taylor and her trip over the Horseshoe Falls. So far we have included ambitious vocabulary 
and fronted adverbials to make our report exciting and factually correct. 
 
For our History lessons, we focussed on who the Vikings worshipped. We discussed the 
Norse Gods and Goddesses which included some well-known TV stars such as Thor, Loki and 
Odin. Using our prior Marvel knowledge to help us, we discussed some misconceptions that 
we might have from the movies - including that Thor and Loki are not actually brothers in 
Norse Mythology - and some similarities - Odin wears an eye patch because he sold his eye 
so that he could see the entire cosmos. 
 
In RE, we completed our Islam topic by learning about the Night of Power (also known 
as Laylat ul-Qadr). Muslims believe that it was this day that the Holy Qur'an was revealed to 
their Prophet Muhammad (PBUH). 
 
Finally, in Science, we looked at reversible and irreversible changes. We experimented with 
different changes such as water freezing to ice, bread being toasted and corn popping. First, 
we predicted which of the changes we believed we could reverse. Then, we noted our 
observations when the change occurred and checked to see if our prediction was correct. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 

In History and English, we have been using Archie’s War scrapbook to analyse the causes 
and consequences of WW1 and how the involvement of America helped the allies to 
eventually be victorious. 

We analysed the events that led to the eventual end of the war and the signing of the Treaty 
of Versailles; we will use this research to create newspaper articles next week. 

We then studied another scrapbook - the Walter Tull Scrapbook - to analyse Walter Tull's 
life and understand how he was such a significant figure in our history: he was the first 
British-born black army officer to lead British troops during the war. He showed resilience 
and perseverance despite many hardships that he came across during his life; he was the 
first outfield, black, professional footballer and he gave his life during service in WW1 

In Computing, the children began to analyse how information is sent through the internet. 
They know how information is broken down into packets which contain a header and  a data 
payload: this is because often data is too big to send all at once - it needs to be broken down 
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before being sent and then the receiving computer will re-arrange the information into a 
meaningful file, photo, video or any other piece of data. 

In Maths, the children have continued to learn about the properties of a circle and how to 
calculate the circumference of a circle by multiplying the diameter by pi (3.14). They have 
also been looking at perimeter and area of a number of 2d shapes. 

In English we have been looking at how to rearrange a sentence into the passive voice by 
changing it to the active voice and vice-versa. 

Mr Gould 

Welcome back to another lovely week in PE, we have started our topics of team games in 
KS1 and Striking and fielding within KS2. Each topic is focused around accessing a range of 
skills which are transferable alongside our continued improvement of specific PE vocabulary 
within all year groups. 
Mr Cooney 

 
 
 

Train to be a teacher with WPAT's School Direct programme 
 

Do you have a degree and want to train to be a teacher? Do you know someone who wants 
to get into teaching? 

If so, as part of Warrington Primary Academy Trust, Bruche Primary School offers a 1-year, 
local programme for trainee teachers. 
Successful completion will lead to a Post Graduate Certificate in Education from Liverpool 
Hope University AND Qualified Teacher Status.   
Placements are in WPAT and other local schools in Warrington and Halton; plus, we provide 
a dedicated mentor to support you and expert-led training. 
Why wait?  
Contact Linda and Abby direct on schooldirect@wpat.uk or call them on 07897 280909 to 
answer your questions.  
 

Full details can be found at: https://generateteachinghub.org/teacher-training/ 
 
 
 
 

 
Warrington Primary Academy Trust - Newsletter 

 

Please find below a link for the first newsletter from WPAT: 
https://sway.office.com/EKFtotF7ORnayZtS?ref=Link 

 
 
 
 
 

https://generateteachinghub.org/teacher-training/
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Next Week’s Lunch Menu 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 

INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 

INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 
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